


July 7, 2023

To:		Residents, Families & Staff
From:		Leadership Team

It is with great sadness that we share that we lost a friend and valued Dunwoody Village team member this week.  Bonnie Yael,  one of our CNAs from Personal Care Cedars East, died on July 4th.  Bonnie was employed at Dunwoody Village for nearly 12 years.  During that time those who knew her and worked with her easily recognized her as a hard-working, dependable, warm, caring, and welcoming team member who always had the best interests of residents in mind.  Bonnie was well known for the flower she would always wear on her blouse, her enthusiastic hello, and her consummate willingness to help in any way that she could.  Bonnie will be deeply missed by the Dunwoody Village team.  She made a meaningful difference in the lives of so many people.  We were fortunate to have Bonnie here with us at Dunwoody for 12 years.  She will be forever in our hearts.

COVID-19
There are no Residential or Care Center residents nor any staff members who have tested positive at this time.

Resale – Christmas in July!
The Dunwoody Resale Shop is celebrating Christmas in July on Monday, July 10th – special hours from 
9:00am – 1:00pm.  Make sure to stop by and take advantage of shopping early for beautiful Christmas items at a great price! 

Staff Lunch & Break Space
We appreciate our employees’ cooperation and patience with the many changes that have taken place throughout the campus during COVID and construction.   Thank you for your flexibility with your meal and break space.  We are happy to share that starting Monday, July 17th, staff are invited to dine in Hearthside.  There will be designated staff tables in Hearthside in the center space that is located outside of 1712 (near the microwave) during lunch hours, 11:30am – 1:30pm, Monday through Friday.  The dining team will be happy to show you to the staff seating if you need guidance.  Signage will also be placed on the tables. We do ask that staff members make sure that their area is clean when finished lunch.  We are in the planning stages for additional break space and seating that will be accommodating and comfortable for staff members.  The Terrace will remain open for staff use at this time but may be phased out once the new break areas are finished. 

Resident Safety
It is important that residents NOT bolt their apartment door when only one person is inside.  If a resident needs assistance and the door is bolt-locked, there is no way for help to get in without breaking down the door (the key is useless if the door is bolted).  


